Water & Sewer Commission Meeting
September 1, 2020


The Independence Water & Sewer Commission met on Tuesday, September 1, 2020 at City Hall, 23688 Adams Street. The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm by Ben Sylla. In attendance were Chad Miemietz, Jason Ekern, Tom Kloss, Craig Konter, Eli Castleberry, Joe Galewski, Mayor Baecker, Ken Olson, Katie Jo Jerzak and Kari Pedersen. 
Minutes:
Motion by Tom Kloss and seconded by Jason Ekern to approve the minutes as presented from the 7/27 meeting. Motion Carried.

Old Business
SEH Updates
Katie Jo went over the memo that was provided by SEH. The MDV Report is due 9/30, Katie Jo is working on it and will get it submitted. 

Screener Update/Tank Cleaning
Tank cleaning is scheduled for Thursday, September 3rd. Slaby Septic and Holmen Pumping are lined up to haul while we are on bypass. SEH will be on standby to send a crew to inspect the tank as soon as it is empty and cleaned out. Gary Hanson will plan to be here Thursday/Friday to help with re-seeding.

RES Project Update
DNR Approval documents should be ready this week and will be submitted. No approval is needed from SEH prior to submission. 

Grease Control Update
SSPP School - put in a new grease trap; their old one wasn’t functioning properly. 

Bushy’s - based on the amount of cooking/processing that is going on, a grease interceptor should be in place. After the meeting, Ahern provided further follow up and put together a quote for services they could provide to resolve the issue. The Commission would like to move forward with the diagnostic dye test, based on time & materials, not to exceed $1,100.

Ammonia Update
Still high coming in to the plant; getting high readings at 7th and A Streets. Keep testing and try to narrow down where it is coming from. 

NIC Sewer Backup
Went over an email from Mike Warner. Before they make a decision on whether they would accept/deny a pump & grinder as a solution, they would like more information. Tom Kloss will look into what they wanting to know and do follow-up.

Truck Sale Update
Sold for $2100 on the WI Municipal Auction site. 

New Business
Water Rate Increase Request - PSC
Based on the suggestion of our auditors, Kari applied for a water rate increase. It will be published in the paper on 9/9 to go into effect on 11/1.

New Employee Introduction
Ken Olson started on 8/31, so far everything is going well. 

Closed Session per Section 19.85.85(1)(c) Wis. Statutes to consider employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 
Motion by Jason Ekern and seconded by Chad Miemietz to enter into Closed Session. Motion Carried 5-0 with Ekern, Konter, Kloss, Miemietz, and Sylla voting Aye. 

Return to Open Session
Motion by Craig Konter and seconded by Tom Kloss to return to Open Session. Motion Carried. 

Training
Online trainings are starting to become available. Test date are still TBA.

Superintendent’s Report
The scales at the well were calibrated by Weigh-Rite, the next day they started giving the guys problems. A new base might be needed. Weigh-Rite is sending a quote for a new one, the guys will get quotes from other Vendors as well. 

Date & Items for Next Month’s Meeting
· September 28 @ 6:15
· SEH Update
· RES Update
· NIC Back-up (Tom Report)
· Tank Cleaning report
· Ben’s replacement

Commissioner’s Comments
Ben is resigning from the Commission effective immediately. He sold his house and will be moving out of the City. The Commission thanked him for his leadership and devotion to the Commission over the years. 

Motion was made by Chad Miemietz and seconded by Tom Kloss for adjournment. Motion Carried at 7:43pm.

Kari Pedersen
Deputy City Clerk
